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CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, LONG BEACH

UNIVERSITY RESOURCES COUNCIL (URC)

Meeting #10
March 20, 2012
BROTMAN HALL 302

1:00PM – 3:00PM
1.  The meeting was called to order at 1:04pm with the following persons present:   

Officers:  Praveen Soni, Chair, Carol Perruso-Brown, Vice Chair, Sharon Guthrie, Secretary

Members:  Tina Arora, Terie Bostic, Doug Butler, Ali Chu, David Dowell, Nicky Genovese, Marianne Hata, Pat Kearney, Michael Losquadro, Rosa Moreno-Alcaraz, Kaoru Oguri, Nancy Quam-Wickham, Maria Slaughter, Yolanda Green
Excused:  
Ryan Beck, Lou Caron, Paul Ratanasiripong, Ann Johnson, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist, Jalal Torabzadeh
2. The agenda for the meeting was approved.
3. The minutes of the March 6, 2012 were approved unanimously. 
4. Announcements
5. Budget and Tax Initiatives Update – AVP Ted Kadowaki
a. Gave a handout with a comparison of the proposed November 2012 Tax Initiatives (listed below):
i. Governor Brown’s proposal

ii. Millionaires’ Tax Initiative

iii. Public Education Initiative (Molly Munger)

iv. Revised Governor Brown and Millionaire’s proposal (i and ii)
b. Each of the aforementioned has tax changes and different recipients of the benefits, as well as different annual costs to the typical taxpayer.  Also, identified were the groups who support each initiative and how many signatures are required to put the initiative/proposal on the ballot.
6. Spring 2012 and Fall 2012 Enrollment Update, Average Unit Loads and Average Class Sizes  – Vice Provost David Dowell, Provost Don Para, and AVP Van Novak
a. Dowell commented on the dire situation as presented by Don Para in his email memorandum to all faculty and staff.  The CSULB net position is down $33 million at the end of this year; next year we will likely be down $53 million.  The $33 million was buffered this past year, but will not be the case during AY 2012-13. The magnitude of the problem dwarfs all we have had to deal with before, according to Don Para.  The Deans have been informed of the situation and asked to strategize.
i. We are trying to preserve classes as much as possible, but cutting down on assigned time and travel.  RSCA will be preserved as much as possible.

ii. A question was asked about comparison to other campuses; generally speaking, the smaller the campus, the more difficult the situation.  Each campus balances the situation differently based on its own reality and context.  There is a consistency across the CSU campuses, particularly in large campus institutions.
iii. Question about the lottery:  we are going to reduce lottery money by $1 million off of the top. The lottery money will be distributed differently for 2012-13.

iv. Two percent of the student population is being educated for free, that is, that percentage is enrolled in more than 15 units.  Hence, the reduction in maximum units to enroll to 13.  These will be increased to 16 units later, and is now set at 13 to account for 4-unit classes.
b. Dr. Van Novak, Assistant Vice President of Institutional Research and Assessment: 

i. Provided an enrollment summary report showing a comparison between 2011-12 and 2010-11, using spring census data. These figures were compared to Spring 2010.
1. New and continuing student figures were presented.  We are down in new students but slightly up in continuing students, but overall, we are down by 1.3% (undergraduates and graduates totaled).  
ii. Also, presented were the Fall 2011 census enrollment figure compared to projected Fall 2012 enrollment.
7. Unfinished Business
a. Examine the change in MPP positions in relation to changes in faculty and staff positions in the last six years – Discussion and direction:  Update by Pat Kearney et al.
i. Recap of last meeting:  no particular group studied has been experiencing financial gain more than any other group, e.g., MPP, faculty and staff, when looking at the overall salaries, but did not examine the changes in numbers of the groups, or conduct an analysis on separate divisions, such as Academic Affairs. 
ii. The subcommittee is willing to develop a statement to be sent to the Academic Senate and other entities at CSULB, but needs to consider the FTEF figures, as well as examine numbers, and conduct a divisional analysis.
b. URC subcommittee on Academic Affairs budget – Discussion and direction: Update by Nicki Genovese et al.
i. Presented handouts showing the Academic Affairs General Fund budget information for 2011-12, including a summary of university general fund allocations.
c. Lottery expenditures over the last five years – Continued discussion on expenditures and the allocation process – No time.
8. New Business

a. Discontinuance of Minor in Business Economics – First Reading: CLA Associate Dean and Prof. Kristen Monaco; Time Certain – 1:15 pm
i. It was moved and seconded to discontinue the minor in business economics.

1. Provided the rationale for discontinuance, which was that this minor is a duplicate of the minor in Economics.  The coursework is identical, and the minor in Economics is more versatile in terms of choices for students.  The students left in the minor will be transferred to the minor in Economics.
2. The first reading was waived unanimously.

ii. The minor was approved unanimously for discontinuance.  

b. Proposed Minor in Global Migration Studies – First Reading:  CLA Deans Riposa and Wiley; Time Certain – 1:30 pm  
i. It was moved and seconded to approve the minor in Global Migration Studies.
1. The rationale was provided by Associate Dean Wiley.  
2. 18 unit minor; uses a critical comparative framework; is multidisciplinary; no additional fiscal resources are needed.
9. The meeting was adjourned at 3:00pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Sharon R. Guthrie


THESE MINUTES HAVE NOT BEEN APPROVED

